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A meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Welton Room, Welton Village Hall on Monday 10th February 2014.

                    Present: 
Cllrs D Pikett (Chairman), A Greenway, E Reall, Mrs M Chapman, S England,                   Mrs P van Gelderen, Mrs S Watson, M Powell, A Lowen, A Linden and G Hobbs
  Also present:  1 member of the public
                  

 Clerk:   Mrs Julie Murray
14/02/01  Chairman’s remarks


The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and reminded members that agenda items can be placed at any time, deadline dates are listed on the meetings schedule.
14/02/02
Apologies
On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Lowen, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to accept apologies from Cllr Mrs England, having considered and accepted her reason for absence. County Cllr Mrs S Rawlins, District Cllrs M Parish and Mrs D Rodgers also sent their apologies. Cllr James was also absent, but no apologies were received. 
14/02/03  Disclosure of pecuniary interests
  None
14/02/04
Minutes


On a proposal from Cllr Reall, seconded by Cllr England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that the notes of the meeting held on 13th January 2014 were approved and signed as the minutes.
14/02/05  Clerk’s Report
Community Engagement Training – 27th February 1.00-4.00pm at Manor Park – addition to the list of LALC training events – anyone wishing to attend please let me know asap.
St Mary’s School Governor – 3.2.14 response saying the matter will be passed to the relevant person to be dealt with.
14/02/06  Correspondence 
       Framework Architecture – Drawings of Prebend Lane development

       Resident – Letter re: proposed Prebend Lane development

       Resident – Letter re: proposed Prebend Lane development

       WLDC – Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places

       WLDC – Lincolnshire Energy Switch scheme information

       Chattertons McKinnells – Attenuation Pond Transfer Deeds from David Wilson Homes/JD Homes

       LCC – Letter advising of a request for a judicial review regarding changes in library services

       Resident – e-mail re: proposed Eshings/Hardings development
14/02/07  Financial Matters
· On a proposal from Cllr Powell, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to accept the accounts presented for payment.
· Councillors received details of income and expenditure to 31.1.14.
· On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Reall, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote, to award a grant of £100.00 for the provision of refreshments at the ‘Walk in the Park’ charity event to be held in Welton.
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TalkTalk

Broadband  

4.17

                 

 

TalkTalk

Mobile Phone 

175.24

             

 

E-ON

MPK Gas A/c 

63.81

               

 

EDF

PO Electricity A/c  

195.83

             

 

EDF

MPK Electricity A/c  

31.41

               

 

HSBC

Bank charges 

96.79

               

 

C&V Leaflet Distribution

Library questionnaire

41.65

               

 

Unicom

PO/MPK Telephone charges

525.00

             

 

Philip Westman Landscapes Ltd

Village Maintenance - Final

70.00

               

 

LC Plumbing & Heating

MPK Boiler/Water Heater annual service

103.69

             

 

Welton Village Hall Trust

Hall/Room Hire Jan-Dec 2013

62.92

               

 

R Pikett

Chairman's/Telephone expenses

4,299.02

          

 

Wages

55.41

               

 

Trade UK 

Digital lock and light bulbs for MPK

123.00

             

 

Philip Westman Landscapes Ltd

Village Green seat and turf

81.65

               

 

Cash

Petty Cash

416.40

             

 

Pelican Trust Ltd

Printing of NP Questionnnaires

115.88

             

 

MWUK Limited

Protective Workwear

645.00

             

 

Veolia ES (UK) Ltd

Village Christamas tree

21.00

               

 

A D Pridmore

Window cleaner


14/02/08  Planning Matters
         On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to make no comments/observations to WLDC on the following planning applications: 
       Applications received for consultation:
130788 – Mr G Brookes – 115 Rivehall Avenue – Extension to dwelling to provide 2no bedrooms, lounge and wc. Construct new driveway and vehicular access
       No Observations/Comments on:

130789 – Mr A Jacklin – 16 Kingsway – Extension and alterations – single storey extension

       130776/130777 – Mr & Mrs Dyson – 7 Ryland Road – Single storey, corridor link extension to rear and  listed building consent for the above
        Planning Permission Granted on:

        130631 – Mr & Mrs B McDonnell – 26 Sudbeck Lane – Demolition of existing garage, part of dwelling and outbuilding and erection of a one and half storey dwelling and garage
        Appeals:

         Appeal for Refusal of Planning Permission on Application 130168 – Mr C Pickering
PROPOSAL: Outline planning application for erection of 74no dwellings - including 30no affordable units with associated access arrangements and open space provision - access to be considered and not reserved for subsequent applications. 

LOCATION: Land west of Ryland Road, Dunholme 

         PLANNING INSPECTORATE APPEAL REF: APP/N2535/A/13/2207053

         NOTIFICATION DATE: 29 October 2013 

         RESPONSE DEADLINE DATE: 31st December 2013

        Inquiry date: 25.3.2014                                                                                                                                                   
· A letter was received from a resident on Rivehall Avenue regarding the location of the entrance to the development in relation to their property. The matter was discussed and on a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Reall, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to request that Beal Homes consider moving the entrance when a planning application is made and discussed further on a future agenda.
· Feedback on the Public Meeting held on 4th February – Cllr England gave a brief report of the meeting. 
14/02/09  Committees

Notes and reports from the following Committees were received:
· Playing Fields & Recreation Committee held on 20th January 2014
· Neighbourhood Plan Committee held on 21st January 2014
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14/02/10  Council and Committees
· On a proposal from Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, seconded by Cllr England, it was RESOLVED following a majority vote (10 for, 1 against) to sign the Transfer Deeds for the adoption of the open space off Beckhall/Willow Way from David Wilson Homes & JD Homes.
· On a proposal from Cllr England, seconded by Cllr Powell, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllr Mrs van Gelderen be appointed a member of the Neighbourhood Plan Committee
· On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Mrs Chapman, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote that Cllr Hobbs be appointed a member of the Highways & Utilities and Environment Committees.
· Chancel Repair Liability 
7.50pm Meeting adjourned to allow a member of the public to speak.
             It was thought that Allison Homes had bought out the land referred to – the Clerk will check 
the records.
8.00pm Meeting resumed

On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to defer this item for further investigation to take place.
· On a proposal from Cllr Reall, seconded by Cllr Greenway, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to appoint Cllrs Mrs van Gelderen and Mrs Watson to carry out the Clerk’s annual appraisal.
· Transport for the Facilities Team: Numerous pieces of equipment are stored at Manor Park, the Village Hall and the Parish Office and it is becoming more difficult for the transportation of these and getting around the village carrying tools etc. On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Greenway, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote that Cllrs England and Powell will carry out an evaluation of what equipment/quotes may be required and report to the next meeting.

14/02/11  Welton Library
A meeting will take place on 12th February with LCC and members of the Working Group. Waiting for more information regarding running costs. A judicial review is in progress, but LCC are carrying on regardless.
14/02/12  Neighbourhood Plan
Cllr England reported that the questionnaire is going out this week to every household in the village. He and Geoff Dunn gave an interview on Lincs City Radio last week.
14/02/13  40th Twinning Anniversary
                Drinks and canapes only will be required at the Friday evening reception – quotes will be sought. Cllr Powell volunteered to attend the French event in Moncé with Cllr Mrs Chapman. No official invitation has been received yet.
14/02/14  Councillors’ Reports
None
The next Full Council meeting will be held on Monday 10th March 2014
Please be advised that these are notes of the meeting taken by the Clerk and cannot in any way be regarded as the official minutes of Council proceedings until they are approved and signed at the next meeting

